
From: AnnMarie Zimmermann < > 
Sent: Sunday, October 31, 2021 6:58 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Ralph Cell Zimmermann < > 
Subject: Opposing 118 Olive Plans 

EXTERNAL SENDER 

Hello Sean, 

I hope you are doing well. 

We oppose the plans at 118 Olive (https://www.losgatosca.gov/2388/O) for the same reasons 

we opposed 114 Olive: 

• Parking implications on Ashler, Olive and San Benito by waving the side-by-side parking
requirement. Parking and traffic conditions have only gotten worse since we last
corresponded.

• Privacy. We’ve attached a picture of 114 Olive overlooking our backyard and kitchen
even after revised plans. It’s still very obtrusive and uncomfortable.

• Potential damage to the Oak tree between 114 and 118 Olive. The family at 114 Olive
periodically cut the Oak over their house.

• Precedence setting by continuing to look for exceptions for non-conforming lots rather
than preserving the cottage like style and history of the neighborhood.

Ralph and AnnMarie Zimmermann 

Los Gatos, CA 

EXHIBIT 10



From: Celeste Lam < >  
Sent: Friday, December 17, 2021 1:44 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Marcus Lam > 
Subject: 118 Olive St plans 
 
EXTERNAL SENDER 
Hi Sean,  
It's been a little while. I hope this finds you well! Marcus and I are writing in support of the plans for 118 
Olive St. Similar to us, the Reichert family have two young children and we understand the need to 
upgrade the once weekend bungalow homes on our street to meet the needs of modern families. 
Especially when the Bay Area is experiencing an unprecedented housing crunch. 
 
Let us know if we can be of assistance. We would have loved positive support during our building 
process, so however we can help we'd like to. 
 
Thanks & Happy Holidays! 
Celeste & Marcus Lam 
  



From: Christie Boskovich < >  
Sent: Monday, December 20, 2021 7:24 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Mark Boskovich < > 
Subject: Letter of Support for 118 Olive St Project 
 
EXTERNAL SENDER 
Hi Sean,   
 
Hope you are well. Unrelated to our project, Mark and I just wanted to let you know we are fully 
supportive of Meredith and Thomas Reichert's remodel plan. They have reached out to us personally to 
let us know their plan and we think it will be an excellent upgrade for our neighborhood.  It makes a very 
efficient use of space. We believe they are balancing their family's needs with the needs of the 
neighborhood very well and we hope their plans get approved. If you have any questions for us, please 
let us know.  
 
Thank you! 
 
Christie and Mark Boskovich 
  



From: Mark De Mattei < >  
Sent: Monday, December 20, 2021 1:27 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Jay Plett < >; Thomas Reichert < >; Zachary De 
Mattei < > 
Subject: Reichert residence olive street  
 
EXTERNAL SENDER 
Hi Sean ,  
We own the home at 129 olive which is directly across the street from the Reichert proposed project. I 
am e mailing you regarding my support of the  Reichert residence project . I have reviewed the design 
and story poles . I  feel  this is a positive  addition to the Neighborhood . 
 
Kind Regards 
Mark 
 

Mark De Mattei 
President 

 

 
 

 
     

  










